HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 9th, 2018
10:00 AM

Members present: Sean Libby, Ralph Smith, & Angie Chilaka 
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:07 AM by Ralph Smith. 
2. Sean Libby made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the January 12th, 2018 meeting. The motion was seconded by Angie Chilaka and unanimously approved.
3. Ralph Smith had nothing to report from the Council on Aging.  
Lee Culver was not at the meeting, so there was no report for Recreation given.
4. Old Business

A. Barbara Hyatt: The Committee asked that Barbara Hyatt come to the Facilities Committee Meeting in March, in regards to her class proposal. 

B. Donna Richardson Letter: The Committee was very happy with Donna Richardson’s letter, and felt that her concerns were met. 

C. Survey Information: Carolyn Carey shared with the Committee the letter that was sent out to Weight Room members, asking for public input. 

D. Ethics Signatures: All ethics signatures have been submitted and are on file with the Town Clerk. 

E. Birthday Celebration: Ms. Carey discussed the three big events that will be happening this month in celebration of the Community Center’s 18th Anniversary: the Fairy Door Scavenger Hunt, the Bean Town Medium, and the Indoor Farmers Market.
5. New Business

A. Sampson Fund Request: The Board took a vote to waive the fee for the Sampson Fund. The motion was made by Ralph Smith, seconded by Angie Chilaka, and passed unanimously. 
B. Department Head/Revolving Fund: Both the Department Head and the Revolving Fund discussion has been rescheduled for March when the Committee has a full Board. 
6. Director’s Update

A. Weekly Report: The Board was fine with having the weekly reports being emailed to them. 
B. Requests: There was a request from Alyssa Dewitt to have her yearly room use fee be pro-rated due to half the fiscal year being over. The Committee asked that Ms. Carey invite Alyssa to attend the next meeting in March before a decision is to be made. The subject has been tabled until the next meeting.  
C. Budget/CPC Update: 
i. The CPC approved the basement project. As such, the project will proceed to the next step, which is to move it forward to be voted on at the next Town Meeting in May. 
ii. Ms. Carey has yet to receive her budget back from the Town Administrator. 

D. Monitor Update: Ms. Carey reported that the new monitors have been set up at the three main entrances to the Community Center. The Board was very pleased with the project’s final results.   
7. Other
A. Mr. Smith asked that Ms. Carey bring in the Cultural Center revenue for the next Committee meeting. He also spoke to Mr. Libby regarding his concerns over how warm it is at the Cultural Center. 
8. The next Facilities Committee meeting is scheduled for March 9th, 2018 at 10:00 AM. 
9. The meeting adjourned at 10:40AM. 
